


MyVision Oxfordshire
Minutes of the 2023 Annual General Meeting held at Thame Town Hall, High Street, Thame OX9 3DP, on Thursday 7th September 2023 starting at 10.30am.
Present
Moira Darlington (Deputy Lieutenant and co-patron), Mark Upton, Andy Smith, Joanna Waton, Carmel Linnane, Margaret Hart, Arty Zalutskiy, Gail Webb, Katie Foulk, Nathan Tree, Devante Claridge, Andreas Findlow, Jamie Sargent, Guy Lawfull, Michelle Lawfull,  Philippa Lanchbery, Cllr Andy Gilbert (Deputy Mayor of Thame), Bob Gerhardt, Julian Bagwell, Annette Hornsby, Cllr David Turner (Leader of South Oxfordshire District Council), Cllr Alison Rooke (Vice Chair of Oxfordshire County Council and Cllr for Abingdon East plus Vale of White Horse), Phoebe Gibbons, Robin Birch, Margaret Simpson, Anna Driver, Anita Lightstone, Chinonye Nzewi, Mike Warnock, Cllr Fiaz Ahmed (Mayor of Banbury), Lee Dynan, Aimee Tuzzio, Brian Baker, Tina Wren, Clare Elson, Steve Baker, Janet Johnson, Lesley Court, Mandy Wood, Adrian Hill, Lisa Hill, Danni Zealie, Cherrie Sutton, Lottie Allen, Stuart Dawson, Pamela Moffat, Gwyneth Edwards, Linda Every, Susie Ing, Jo Bagwell, Alexander Bagwell and Kiera Bentley (Vice Chair Vale of White Horse council)
Guy Lawfull opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.
Apologies
Apologies were received from Savitah Shah, Kevin & Nicola Pamphilon, Jane Stewart, John Critchlow, Colin Cure, Mayor of Abingdon, Mayor of Wantage Town Council, Chairman Cllr Sibley, Hana Whitton, David Baxter, and the Countess of Macclesfield.

Prof Adrian Hill (President)
Adrian welcomed everyone that attended the AGM held in Thame and mentioned it is the second time it was held outside Oxford and the second formal meeting under the new name.  He thanked all the dedicated volunteers, including trustees, and the staff for all their hard work for charity. He has asked for continual financial support from its members and public.  

Minutes of 2022 AGM
The minutes of the 2022 AGM were approved unanimously.

Chair’s Report for 2022-2023
Guy Lawfull thanked his fellow trustees, staff, and volunteers for their tremendous work for the charity.
Guy said that the cost-of-living crisis will continue to have an impact for the foreseeable and this will have an impact on funds. Guy mentions the National Lottery grant was one of the big success stories of the year. This grant will allow MyVision to expand into other districts with groups in 3-5 districts now.  He also went on to thank Robin Birch (treasurer) and Yvonne Rainey (trustee) for all their hard work and dedication over the years.  Both trustees stepped down from their roles.  Robin will continue as our new Vic-president. He also went on to welcome Chinonye Nzewi (treasurer) Anita Lighthouse, (trustee) and Anna Driver (trustee) who will bring valuable experience to MyVision from their prospective fields.  All three new trustees went on to say they are very excited to be part of MyVision.  Guy mentioned that Moira Darlington (Deputy Lieutenant) has agreed to be a co patriot working alongside the countess of Macclesfield promoting the work of MyVision charity.




Treasurer’s Report for 2022-23
The Treasurer, Chinonye Nzewi, stated that the finances are in good order.
The Independent Examiner is satisfied with the accounts, her report appearing on page 20 of the Annual Report and Accounts.
Pages 17 and 18 of the Annual Report and Accounts shows that there was a surplus on unrestricted funds in the year of £40,394 compared with a surplus in the previous year of £28,422.
Including both restricted and unrestricted funds, there was a deficit in the year of £5,656 compared to a surplus of £21,380 in the previous year.  It was noted that during the year expenditure exceeded income before legacies by £65,552 and prior year by £30,609. This can be attributed primarily to investment in recruiting fundraising and finance staff to enable the organisation to remain sustainable in the longer term.  The aim for the current financial year is to not rely on legacies as much.  
Investments are down slightly in valuation due to market fluctuations in the last 12 months. However, given that these investments are long term fluctuations in the short term are unlikely to impact overall performance.
Reserves are sufficient to meet 6 months of total expenditure.  
The financial results so far in this financial year are meeting expectations as a result of newly awarded 4 years multi National Lottery grant.  This will allow the charity to expand and reach more communities.
Chinonye thanked her fellow trustees and staff for the wonderful work that the charity does and is delighted to be part of the future successes of the charity.



Election of Independent Examiner for 2023/24 accounts
Nicola Cadwallader was elected unanimously as the Independent Examiner for the 2023/24 accounts.

CEO Report
Mark paid tribute to the staff, trustees, and fantastic volunteers for being able to reach out and support clients in these challenging times.  He mentioned the services have gone from strength to strength reaching out to more clients.  We have seen a sharp rise in clients visiting the resource centre.  He has advised of some personnel changes Andy is the new Resource Centre Manager, Katie is the new Volunteer coordinator, and Andreas is the  Resource Centre Support Worker.  These new roles were funded by the National lottery grant as part of the get online get connected project.  This year the plan is to reach more districts, as part of the community engagement project.  The aim is to have a staff member in every district.
Mark emphasised the need to keep the momentum going in terms of fundraising.  MyVision Oxfordshire is looking for more volunteers to get involved in the local community events.  
Currently, the finances are as good as could be expected.  
Mark introduced Jamie, Devante, and Janet.  Jamie is the resource centre support worker at MyVision. Jamie show cased some of the services provided at the resource centre.  Jamie created a video of some of the clients he has helped get connected with technology.  The clients say it has changed their lives and thanked MyVision for this.
Devante who is the Community Engagement support worker for South Oxfordshire spoke about the various activities that takes place in some of the groups he set up. 
Janet is a volunteer for the Banbury group.  Janet gave an update on what takes place at this group.  There is now a WhatsApp group set up, and people in the group can chat to each other more often with some now able to use voice notes.  Aimee from the group went on to say that this is brilliant to be able to get moral support by a touch of a button!

Election of trustees 2023/24
Under our Articles of Association three trustees must step down each year and are eligible for re-election. This year the following trustees are stepping down. 
1. Robin Birch
1. Yvonne Rainey 
1. Simon Cruden
Only Simon Cruden is standing for re-election. He has been proposed by: Kevin Pamphilon and seconded by Mike Warnock 

Three new trustees have been co-opted for the board and are now needed to be elected by the members:
Proposer and seconder for new trustees:
Anna Driver, 
Proposer: Amanda Wood
Seconded: Colin Cure
Anita Lightstone:
Proposed: Colin Cure
Seconded: Lesley Court
Chinonye Nzewi:
Proposed: Michael Warnock 
Seconded: Amanda Wood

The trustees were unanimously elected to the board.

Under the Article of Association, the trustees elect the officers of the board. For 2023-24 these are:
Guy Lawfull – Chair 
Julian Bagwell – Vice-Chair 
Chinonye Nzewi – Treasurer
The remaining trustees are:
Prof Adrian Hill (President)
Margaret Simpson 
Janet Johnson 
Simon Cruden 
Anna Driver 
Anita Lightsone

Any Other Business
None.

Guy Lawfull then closed the meeting.


Signed ………………………………………………  Date …………………………….



2

